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Memorandum 

 
 

TO:  Public Service Commission 
 

FROM:  Division of Public Utilities 
  Constance White, Director, 
  Artie Powell, Energy Manager 
  Charles Peterson, Technical Consultant 

    
DATE:  May 25, 2006  

 
RE:  Docket No. 06-035-40. Application of PacifiCorp for Approval of the 
Intercompany Administrative Services Agreement with MidAmerican Energy Holdings 
Company. 
 

As scheduled by the Commission, on May 3, 2006 a meeting was held with the Parties to 
the PacifiCorp Acquisition interested in this Intercompany Administrative Services Agreement 
(IASA) issue. Any Parties interested in commenting on the IASA were to indicate their interest 
within the following week. Robert Reeder subsequently indicated to the Division that the group 
he represents was interested in commenting on the IASA. The Division recently confirmed with 
Mr. Reeder of his continuing interest in making a comment and that he expects to be able to 
complete such a comment in ten days. No other Party has indicated to the Division that it is 
interested in commenting on this matter. However, the Division suspects that one or two other 
parties may comment if deadlines are set. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 

The Division recommends that the Commission issue a Scheduling Order to the Parties in 
the Acquisition Docket (docket number 05-035-54) requesting comments regarding the 
Intercompany Administrative Services Agreement between PacifiCorp and its parent and 
affiliates to be filed with the Commission within ten (10) business days of the such Order with 
reply comments to be filed with the Commission ten business days later. The Division would file 
its comments on the latter of these two dates. The Division also recommends that the 
Commission set a scheduling conference to determine a hearing date following the date for the 
reply comments. 


